
 

Staplehurst School Newsletter  -
No.21- Spring Term 



News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 We have had a great start back after half term. The children look smart and ready for learning as 
always, and they have   returned with great enthusiasm! 

 PRIDE Values: this term we are exploring the value of determination. On Monday we begun by 

considering the   questions: Why is the value of determination important and how do we show this 

at Staplehurst ? Please take the opportunity to reflect on this with your child and celebrate at home 
when you notice them upholding this important value.  

 COVID Update  

Today you will have received a letter to outline the changes we are putting in place following the 

announcement from the government this week.  Please note that while the legal duty to self-isolate 

is ending, the guidance remains that people who test positive should stay at home and avoid contact 

with other people for at least 5 days. We will be actively encouraging all of our staff and children to 
follow this advice.    

 Attendance Update:  

As always it is essential that if your child is absent for any reason Mrs Mahoney in the school office is 

informed on the first day of absence, stating the reasons and providing any evidence that may 
be requested.   

For all attendance matters please email the school using the following 
address:  Attendance@staplehurst.kent.sch.uk 

Please do not email class teachers regarding any attendance issue. If you are unable to email, please 

call the office during 8.30 and – 3.15pm.  

  



Have a lovely weekend, 

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team  



Pride Certificates 

 



EYFS 

 

This week we have begun the second part of our theme of 'Flying High', this term focusing on Space.  

The children were very excited when our new role play space rocket and experiment zone was 

unveiled!  They are all eager to board the rocket and fly into space.  We introduced the topic using 

the story of Astro Girl by Ken Wilson-Max about a little girl who dreams of being an astronaut just 

like her hero, who we then discover is her Mummy.  This led to some lovely discussions about the 

children's heroes.  We also shared what we already know about space and what we would like to 
find out.  The children came up with many ideas and areas for us to explore further.   



 

 



Year 1 

 

This week Year 1 started a new topic in PE - Infant Agility. Children practised running in lots of 

different ways to see which was the most effective.  The found that using their arm and keeping 

their head still helped them to run faster. They then put what they had found in to practice in some 
races! 

 



 

 

 



Year 2 

 

Year 2 have started their new History enquiry into changes in medicine. This week they answered 

the question 'What is nursing?'. They explored changes in nursing through time and completed a 

timeline to show this. They also looked at changes in medical treatment and equipment since 1666. 

 



 

 



Year 3 

 

This week Year 3 began their new English text, The Firework-Maker's Daughter by Phillip Pullman. 

We read the first chapter of the story and discovered that the main character Lila was faced with a 

big decision. We created a conscience alley to help Lila consider her options and make a final 
decision. 

 



 

Year 4  

 



 

 

This week Year 4 started learning about Sound as it is their new unit in science this term.  To begin 

with they investigated how sounds are made; by humming, banging a drum, hitting a tuning fork and 

putting it in water, and tapping a ruler.  They then had to identify what was vibrating to make the 
different sounds.  Everyone enjoyed their scientific learning this week.  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



Year 5  

 

Year 5 have had an exciting week with our new Computing topic: making 3D maze games. Our lesson 

this week introduced us to the software, and we came up with the themes and setting for our games. 

These varied from Ancient Greece to haunted science labs, underwater caves and outer space! The 

children showed fantastic teamwork in their pairs, and were able to evaluate and edit their work as 

they tested which settings worked and which didn't. We can't wait to finish and play our games!  

 



 

 

 



 

Year 6  

 

Year 6 are focusing on ‘Living Things and their Habitats’ during science this term. 

Throughout the term, they will be exploring how living things are sorted into groups according to 

their characteristics. They will also explore the similarities and differences between different groups, 
including plants, animals and micro-organisms. 

During their lesson this week, 6S and 6T became zoologists as they classified animals in order to 
place them in appropriate enclosures at the zoo.  



 

 

 



 



PTA Calendar 

 



 

 



Follow us on Twitter  https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 

https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch


Staplehurst 'Mini' Monarchs FC (Year 2) are looking for more 

players! If your child was 6 as at 1 September 2021 and would like a 

free, no obligation try out please email smufc1@yahoo.co.uk. Mini 

Monarchs train at Staplehurst School on Saturday mornings. 

 

mailto:smufc1@yahoo.co.uk

